Sunday, January 26, 1997





Day off. ( ahhhh !!! )





Weather ( 13:30 ) Snow and blowing snow, temperature -40 C





Monday January 27, 1997





Weather  ( 10:00 ) Light south wind, visibility ~15 mi., overcast, temperature -38 C





8:30 - 9:45 Drove to Astro. There were some drifts on 8 km hill again but we got through with some persevrance and a little bit of shovelling.


10:00 - 11:00 Roof checks, Instument logs.


11:00 - 11:30 Ate lunch.


11:30 - 12:00 Updated this log. 


12:00 -13:30 Mailed Dave Steele and Don McEwen with my address. Cleaned up Valerie's old mail and saved it to a disk for her. Temperature log.


13:30 Cleaned up around building. Emptied garbages. Tightened screws on back panel of 4x4 sewage tank.


14:30 - 15:30 Plowed road and shoveled in front of  garage.


15:30 - 16:00 Filled track truck with fuel.


16:00 Headed back down to Eureka.





Tuesday, January 28, 1997





Weather ( 9:00 ) Overcast, visibility 2-3 mi, light-moderate north wind, light intermitent snow, temperature -27 C





8:30 - 9:00 Drove up to Astro.


9:00 -12:00 Roof check, instument logs, backup of 4MI and spectrograph, temperature logs, cleaned bathroom sinks.


12:00 - 12:30 Finished up doing backups.


12:30 - 15:10 Drove to Astro, picked up a load of water and returned. I got a little bit stuck on the way down but I got out ok. 


15:30 Finished second backup of spectrograph. Deleted old files.


16:15 We tried to start the truck but because it was slightly warm it wouldn't start. Vacuumed the pump room while waiting for the truck to cool down. 


16:50 - 17:20 Headed down for Eureka





Wednesday, January 29,1997





No access to eureka. The guys stayed up at Astro until diner time. Then they drove down in the track truck. I thought about driving up after diner but Dave said that unless I had something really urgent to do up there he wouldn't recomend going up. The only thing that really needed to be done was resetting the spectrograph so I stayed down. Winds at Eureka were 20 - 30 knots all day. Temperature was about 25 C. 





Thursday, January 30, 1997





Weather ( 10:30 ) Clear skies, visibility > 15 mi., moderate winds ( from the ) southeast ( ~ 20 knots ), temperature - 35 C.





9:00 - 10:00 Drove up to Astro in the track truck. It was difficult enough even with full visibility.


10:00 - 12:30 Temperature logs. Roof check. Instrument Logs. Viewed ASC tape. Very poor images. Almost all of the 29th is just noise. Replaced the tape, hopefully that will solve the problem. Sometime in the last two days the Canadian flag fell down. The cable holding it up was broken. I tried to detach it form the bottom of the pole and bring it inside,but it looks like the knots are frozen, and it was to cold and windy to give it an extensive effort. Unpacked Package that Albert had shipped up. I contained a new set of faucets for the woman's washroom. 





12:30 - 13:10 Wrote in this log.





13:10  - 16:00 Reatatched snowplow to track truck. Moved track truck outside and cleaned up the mess that was under it in the garage. Plowed some large drifts outside near Eureka. The track truck stalled at about  16:00 in the middle of a drift and I couldn't get it started again. I even tried adding more gas. It was in the middle of the road so I couldn't get by it in the 4x4 even if I wanted to. I called down to Eureka several times for help. Eventually at five ( just before Jobie was going to come up ) it started again. I don't know exactly what the problem was. Dick thinks maybe I flooded it, or maybe it wasn't perfectly in neutral. But it works fine now. 


17:00 - 6:00 Drove down to Eureka in the track truck.





Friday, January 31, 1997





Weather ( 10:00 ) Clear skies, visibility > 15 mi., light north wind, temperature -36 C





9:00 - 10:00 Drove up to Astro in 4x4 with Nakura. Did roof check. 


10:00 - 11:30 Instument logs, temperature checks, wrote this log. 


11:30 - 13:30 Cleaned garage. Plowed the road with the track tuck some more. It is a very big drift. I stalled the track truck again and It wouldn't dtart so I waited until 14:30 and tried again. It started. I think the engine was just floded. I am going to be more careful about staling it now.


14:30 - 15:00 Plowed the road just ennough so it was passable to the truck. Dick and Harold showed up here to see if everything was okay. They were on their way to Skull Point.


16:00 - 16:30 Headed back down to Eureka





Saturday, Febuary 1, 1997





Weather ( 10:00  ) Clear skies, visibility > 15 mi., light - moderate southeast wind, temperature -34 C





9:00 - 10:10 Got drinking water and drove to Astro.


10:10 - 12:00 Roof check, instrument logs, temperature log, Backed up MSP. It is very warm in the building today. The temperature in the pump room is 30 C. Both chillers are running. I think the are the source of the heat. The thermostat in Lab 2 ( Fujimoto and Nakura ) is set to 25. I turrned it down to 20 yesterday as it is usually very warm in there. Fujimotto said it was too cold in the lab last night so he turned the heat up. I think that perhaps the heaters are trying to heat the room and the chiller is trying to keep it cool and all the excess heat is getting dumped in the pump room. I also asked Fujimotto if he thought it would be alright for me to turn off the chiller to lab 3. He said I should talk to John or Dave first. I am hesitant to do anything until I talk to someone who knows more about the chiller systems.


12:00 - 13:00 Wrote this log.


13:00 - 15:00 Ploughed the road some more, this time I managed not to stall the track truck. Re fueled the track truck. 


15:00 - 16:00 Scraped off the ASC mirror to see if It would make ay difference. It was frosted over again in less than an hour. Cleaned up around the garage and pump room.


16:00 Headed down
